
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board
14 November 2023

Mr. Bill Stoermer
Fremont Plaza Investments, LP
7015 Morton Court
Stockton, CA 95209

NOTICE OF TERMINATION, APACHE PLASTICS (T0607700244), 
2050 EAST FREMONT STREET, STOCKTON, SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY

Dear Mr. Stoermer,

On 9 May 2017, the Executive Officer of the Central Valley Regional Water Quality 
Control Board issued to Fremont Plaza Investments, LP a Notice of Applicability (NOA) 
under Order No. R5-2015-0012, Waste Discharge Requirements General Order for 
In-Situ Groundwater Remediation and Discharge of Treated Groundwater to Land.  In 
the NOA, the Monitoring and Reporting Program (MRP) was assigned site specific 
Order No. R5-2015-0012-028.

The in-situ groundwater remediation project consisted of injection of hydrogen peroxide 
into groundwater to treat petroleum hydrocarbon impacts to groundwater.  
AdvancedGeo, Inc. (AGI) injected a total of 12,700 gallons of diluted peroxide mixture 
between 23 September 2015 and 17 November 2017.  AGI is not planning further 
injections.  In an email dated 1 September 2023, AGI provided additional technical 
justification for termination of the NOA.  

AGI performed five post-injection groundwater monitoring events.  AGI concluded that 
they have performed sufficient post-injection groundwater monitoring, that secondary 
constituents’ (MRP Table 2 Suite B) impacts to groundwater quality were not detected 
at more than 20% above background concentrations in transition and compliance wells, 
that the concentrations of secondary constituents remained stable in all wells, and that 
the remedial action injection events have not negatively impacted water quality outside 
of the treatment zone.  

Based on the available Site data, Central Valley Water Board staff concurs that the 
most recent concentrations of secondary constituents in the treatment zone are 
allowable under the General Order, monitoring satisfies the MRP requirements, and 
termination of the NOA is appropriate.  The Notice of Applicability under General Order 
R5-2015-0012 and the MRP requirements under R5-2015-0012-028 are hereby 
terminated as of the date of this letter.  
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If you have any questions, please contact Vera Fischer at (916) 464-4792 or 
vera.fischer@waterboards.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

For PATRICK PULUPA
Executive Officer

cc: Mr. Brian Millman, AdvancedGeo, Inc., Stockton (email)
CIWQS Program Support Staff (email)
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